
Appendix B: Extract from Executive Minutes of 22 June 2004 
 
 
 
9 INTEGRATED CLEANING CONTRACT – FIRST YEAR REVIEW (see pages 13 to 25) 

 
Comments from the Chair of Leaseholder Council were circulated at the meeting. 
 

 RESOLVED: 1. That the progress and performance of the Integrated Cleaning 
Contract and Southwark Cleaning be noted and Management and 
staff be congratulated on the improved performance and success to 
date. 

 
2. That the current service delivery arrangements be continued for a 

further 3 years subject to satisfactory performance and an annual 
review. 

 
3. That officers convey the Executive’s decision for future service 

delivery arrangements to Tenants Council and Leaseholders 
Council and discuss with both bodies annual improvement plans. 

 
4. That the proposal for Southwark to lead a benchmarking group 

over the next year be noted. 
 

 


